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Recommendation 

 

That: 

 

1. Members note the content of the Internal Auditor’s report 
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Report of the Treasurer 

 

1. Purpose of the Report 

1.1 To present Members with the findings of the Internal Auditors in relation to 

their work to review Waste Contract arrangements. 

2. Background 

2.1 The Authority’s Internal Audit service is provided by St Helens Borough 

Council and each year an Audit Plan is agreed with the Treasurer and 

approved by Members.  

2.2 A part of the plan for 2009-10 was for Internal Audit to review the 

Authority’s arrangements for managing Waste Contracts. 

2.3 The findings of the review and the auditor’s recommendations are 

presented in this report. The full report of the Internal Auditor is attached 

as Appendix 1 to this report. 

3. Review of Waste Contract arrangements 

3.1 The Internal Audit review of the Authority’s Waste Contract arrangements 

was planned to take into account: 

• The Waste Management and Recycling Contract (WMRC); 

 

• The 3 Landfill Contracts; 

 

• Payments under former Contract 1, which includes the costs for 

operating the Materials Recovery Facility (MRF), (to 31st May 2009); 

and 

 

• Payments under former Contract 2 (to 31st May 2009) 

 

3.2 It was considered important to review the adequacy of the arrangements 

during the period of transition from one group of contracts to another. 
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3.3 The Internal Auditor’s opinion was that appropriate key controls were in 

place and that they were operating effectively in the management of Waste 

Contracts. 

3.4 The auditor did not identify any key issues and the recommendations 

made in the report represent control enhancements and do not mean there 

are significant weaknesses that represent a risk for the Authority. 

4. Risk Implications 

4.1 The work carried out by the Internal Auditor assists the Authority in 

ensuring that appropriate internal control arrangements are in place and 

that these are operating effectively. 

4.2 Failure to act on the recommendations made by the auditor may affect the 

ability of the Authority to ensure that effective arrangements continue. 

5. HR Implications 

5.1 There are no HR implications associated with this report. 

6. Environmental Implications 

6.1 There are no environmental implications associated with this report. 

7. Financial Implications 

7.1 There are no financial implications associated with this report. 

8. Conclusion 

8.1 Members are asked to note the findings and recommendations received 

from the Internal Auditor and to note the agreed actions. 

The contact officer for this report is: Peter Williams 

6th Floor, North House, 17 North John Street, Liverpool L2 5QY 

 

Email: peter.williams@merseysidewda.gov.uk 

Tel: 0151 255 2542 

Fax: 0151 227 1848 

 

The background documents to this report are open to inspection in accordance with 

Section 100D of The Local Government Act 1972 - Nil. 

 


